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June 27, 2022 
 
 
TO: Commissioners/Members 
 
FROM: Celia Zavala 
 Executive Officer, Board of Supervisors 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATES REGARDING COUNTY COVID-19 VACCINATION MANDATE 
 
As you are aware, on October 1, 2021, the Board of Supervisors’ (Board) COVID-19 
vaccination mandate went into effect, requiring that all “County workforce members,” 
including County employees, interns, volunteers, and commissioners, be fully vaccinated 
against COVID-19.  Consistent with this mandate, it is encouraged for you to be vaccinated 
against COVID-19 before in-person meetings resume.  The Los Angeles County Health 
Officer has indicated that vaccination is the best protection against the virus.  For additional 

information, please visit VaccinateLACounty.com. 
 
The Board has continued to make findings to allow teleconference meetings to continue 
under Assembly Bill 361 for the Board and commissions, committees, boards, task forces, 
etc., created by the Board or at the Board's direction.  Under Assembly Bill 361, members of 
such bodies can continue to participate virtually without the usual strict Brown Act 
requirements for teleconferencing.  Your continued participation on the body on which you 
serve is important to us, and please note that members who are not vaccinated will be 
permitted to continue to serve.  However, once in-person meetings resume, members who 
have not provided proof of vaccination against COVID-19 will be required to submit a 
negative COVID-19 test taken within 24 hours for an antigen test or within 48 hours for a 
PCR test before attending an in-person meeting.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact your commission staff, or you may contact the 
Executive Office, Commission Services Division, at commserv@bos.lacounty.gov  or  
(213) 974-1431.   
 
CZ:LL:mr 
 
c:  Board of Supervisors Liaisons 
     Commission Liaisons 
     Administrative Deputies 
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